

Contact us at help@pennoweth.cornwall.sch.uk

Week ending Friday 8th May 2020

Welcome to our new look newsletter. We wanted to find a way to celebrate the actions of our wonderful children during this time. We thought our 'Rainbow of Recognition' would enable us to do this in a way that captures the many different ways that the children are achieving. Please do keep in touch and let us know what your children are doing in any of these areas. We know that every single one of our families are doing fantastic things in many different ways. Keep watching each week as we celebrate.

At this difficult time, we want to make sure that we are communicating with you in as many ways as possible but we also want to try and ensure we are not bombarding you with lots of different messages. As a result, we will include key information in this newsletter each week. We will continue to email and text and update the website regularly. Please know that if we can help in any way at all, you can contact us through the key stage emails (on the front of the website) or through help@pennoweth.cornwall.sch.uk Take care, stay safe and know that we are very, very much looking forward to seeing you all when it is safe to do so.

Being Brave Being a Great Helper		Tabby (3NS) for continuing to smile in a difficult situation. Bella (FSFM) for riding her bike for the first time without stabilisers Jacob (1SH) for having his cast removed at hospital Sophia (2SD) for settling in brilliantly to her new life in Cornwall under such difficult circumstances Aliza (N) for being brave when her Daddy had to go back to work Samuel L (3/4RT) for helping around the house whilst his Mum and Dad were really poorly. Finley (5/6PB) for helping his Mum with lots of jobs like painting the garden furniture. Olivia W (1SH) for helping her Mum to make Toad in the Hole for dinner.
Being Kind		Travis (3NS) for selling his toys to raise money for the NHS. Brandon (5/6PB) for making a thank you card for all the staff at Pennoweth! Gabriel (6OC) for filming himself doing funny things to keep his family happy during this time. William (1/2CT) for putting effort into surprising his cousin on his 10th birthday and NHS superhero Granny. Lyra, Charlie, Tom and Jamie (N) for looking after minibeasts.
Being Creative		Jonah (4DS) for making his own dance video with outfits, dance moves and music to cheer the staff up. Exodus and Israel (3/4RT and 4DS) for making their own cake via a zoom cooking show. Riley(5/6PB) for being a little chef making pasties and baking delicious cakes! Emilie (FSFM) for making a bug hotel and Emmie for making a paper mache sheep. Nathan (1SH) for creating a swimming and diving experience in his bathroom. Lucia (2SD) for keeping Mum and Dad fed and happy by baking lots of delicious treats. Bradley (5/6MD) for researching a recipe, writing a shopping list and then making the yummy creation.
Being Active		George (3NS) for running 4.6 miles to raise money for the Flicka donkey sanctuary. Isobel (6OC) for beating Miss Crane in the beat the teacher challenges! Cory (FSFM) for having lots of walks with his family and dogs. Joshaua (1/2CT) for gardening, hiking (3 miles!), cycling and generally being super active every day. James (1SH) for gardening and den building. Ivy (2SD) for making a garden gym and mini-teaching gymnastics video. Lilly (N) for learning to ride her bike. Ella (5/6MD) for challenging Miss Crane in the physical challenges and winning each time!
Being an Explorer	Q	TJ (3NS) for exploring how to make a pond for his fish, a robot out of junk modelling and starting working on a quad from scratch. Albie (FSFM) for being a mad scientist and finding out all about the different parts of the body. Lily-Beth (FSMM) for great gardening planting, growing and looking after sunflowers, tomatoes and strawberries Tilly (2SD) for exploring and researching new places during her daily exercise. Oliver (5/6MD) for creating his own version of Deadly 101 that has included identifying and recording wildlife.
WOW work of the week!		Cacee (4DS) for doing every task she is given with determination and a smile on her face. Jack L (3/4RT) for completing lots of the work and asking for more maths work! Henry T (3/4RT) for working hard to learn the flags of over 70 countries! Taylor (6OC) for being motivated and working every day. Lochlan (FSFM) for doing lots of number work Layla (FSFM) for amazing phonics. Lucas (1SH) for completing all of his schoolwork and asking to do more. Scarlett (2SD) for persevering when she found something difficult. Ivy (5/6MD) for going above and beyond on TTRS and for being in top place, out of everyone in school!

Safeguarding

Please remember to get in touch with us once a week so that we know you are all ok. The easiest way to do this is by emailing in. You can email the key stage addresses (these are given on the front of the website or use the help@pennoweth.cornwall.sch.uk address—this is monitored every day).

Have a look at this video clip giving technology safety tips for parents: https://www.youtube.com/watch?
v=cTxEiNMCKBU

Pennoweth Childcare Hub

You will have hopefully seen the letter that was shared yesterday regarding the fact that Pennoweth is partially opening on Monday 18th May as the Redruth Childcare Hub for the Crofty Trust. Initially the school will only be open for those Pennoweth children who currently have childcare spaces at Treloweth. However, as soon as we have further information from the government regarding plans around the lockdown, we are hoping that we can offer some more spaces out. We will keep you updated with how this will work as we learn more.

Re-opening Parent Survey

As the Government prepares to announce the plan to move the country out of the current lockdown restrictions, Crofty Trust are really keen to gather the views of parents in all our 9 schools as to your feelings on a possible return to school. There is a letter on the website (under parents > recent letters home) that gives more information and a link to an online survey. Please do take the time to complete the survey. The more views we have from parents, the more informed we will be as a school and a whole trust as to what you feel would be best for your children.

Free School Meals

Families that are entitled to free school meals will hopefully have already received the information that we are moving from food parcels to online vouchers from the week commencing Monday 18th May. If you have not already done so, please do email us to confirm the email address you would like us to use. Your e-voucher will be delivered to the given address. Please do contact us via

help@pennoweth.cornwall.sch.uk if you have not already done so. Thank you.

Online stories

If you have not had chance to watch some of the staff bringing picture books to life, please do check out the videos on the blogs! We will keep them coming so if you have any suggestions, please do let us know! A huge thanks to Miss Bray for production of the final videos and to all our wonderful staff who have certainly given enthusiasm to their story telling!!

We would like to wish the following children a very, very happy birthday as they celebrate over the next week!

Ethan U (Y3), Emilis U (YR), Layla P (Y6), Troy A (Y1), Gabriele Z (YR), Dakota C (Y4), Brandon R (Y6), Lucas B (Y4), Kyden C(Y5), Rebecca L (Y4)

